Maine Educational Center for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing

Governor Baxter School for the Deaf

School Board Meeting 
Falmouth, Maine

November 5, 2015
Board Present:  Diane St. Lawrence (Chair), Joan Toy (Vice Chair), Jason White, Laurel Kelly, Roxanne Baker, David Gaul, Fran Jacques, Debbie Camire
Board Excused:  Don Miller, Frances Frost
Administration:  David Sherry, John Jones, Angie Bruno, Traci Drake, Karen Hopkins
Guest:  Jan Breton from DOE
I. CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 5:15PM.
II. ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Roxanne Baker shared with everyone recent events at the Western Pennsylvania School for the Deaf.
III. ADJUSTMENTS TO THE AGENDA:  none
IV. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  none
V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – October 1, 2015:
Joan Toy motioned to approve the minutes of October 1, 2015. Fran Jacques seconded.  
Vote:

4 in favor
       
0 opposed
    4 abstentions (Debbie Camire, Fran Jacques, David Gaul, Jason White)
VI. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT/Staff Resignation:  Recently, two MECDHH/GBSD staff members attended Safety Care training as required by restraint and seclusion. The Department of Education, in response to the Special Education Review, is working with MECDHH/GBSD to ensure IEPs are written in compliance with the law.  Joan Toy motioned that the resignation of Shannon Winter, High School Teacher, be accepted with recognition of the violation of the contract requirements of notification.  David Gaul seconded.


Vote:


8 in favor


0 opposed

Additional key points of the Executive Director’s Report were covered. This report is enclosed and filed in the Executive Director’s office.  

DINNER/BREAK

VII. FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS:  
After adjustments to the FY15 audit, a significant loss was noted. This loss is due to:  a shortfall in investment income and MaineCare reimbursement, and increased interpreting expenses. FY16 budget shortfall adjustments needed are due to an increase in staff positions needed for students, and increased costs related to the residence and student transportation.  Additionally, as a result of not renting Carter Hall, expected income will decrease by approximately $158,000.  To offset these shortfalls, we are looking at cost reduction options including:  freezing the PHS Coordinator position, delaying unfilled positions, adding two staff furlough days, freezing tuition reimbursement, and reducing facilities and technology expenses.  There has also been a savings of $34,000 after the workers’ compensation audit which will help offset the FY16 shortfall.  David Gaul motioned that a report be provided to the Board explaining the total deficit and what areas we are looking at to address the deficits with specific amounts.  Fran Jacques seconded.



Vote:


8 in favor


0 opposed
Roxanne Baker motioned to approve the government reports and audit provided by the auditor.  Fran Jacques seconded.
Vote:

7 in favor

0 opposed

1 abstention (David Gaul)
VIII. BOARD DEVELOPMENT:  tabled
IX. ADJOURNMENT:  Joan Toy motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:20PM.  Debbie Camire seconded.


Vote:


8 in favor


0 opposed
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20PM.
Board Approved:  January 7, 2016
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